Shenandoah Tumblers BOOST Organization Minutes of the Quarterly Meeting of the BOOST Membership Saturday, September 22, 2018 10:00 AM

Location of Meeting:

Shenandoah Tumblers Gymnastics Club 221 Commonwealth Ct Winchester, VA 22602

Present at Meeting:

Debbie Randazzo Spangler; Jaime Pingley; Steve Beaudoin; Jeniffer Groot; Cara Starkey; Margo Palmer; Jeff Good; Michael Basile; Brandi and Mike Cowden; Heather Sosebee; Gayle Higgs; Janessa McCormick; Terrica Rumer; Jackie Williams; Nida Lohmud; Brittney Musterman; Angela Washington; Melissa Gruber; Sarah Burkhamer; Mary Elizabeth Duncan.

The regular meeting of the BOOST Membership of Shenandoah Tumblers BOOST Organization was called to order at 10:05 AM on September 22, 2018 at Shenandoah Tumblers Gymnastics Club by Jeniffer Groot, President.

The agenda for the meeting and the bylaws and handbook were distributed.

A. President

- Membership and bylaws were revised by the board, but a committee needs to be
 formed to review and propose changes to the membership to be voted on. A minimum
 of 3 people is recommended to be on the committee that will be chaired by the
 President. A sign-up sheet was passed around for this committee and will be posted on
 the BOOST bulletin board.
- Fundraising committee needs a minimum of 3 members. A sign-up sheet was passed around and will be posted on the BOOST bulletin board.
- Special Events committee needs at least 3 members to sign up to assist the VP of special events. A sign-up sheet was passed around and will be posted on the BOOST bulletin board.
- Special Events committee needs at least 3 members to sign up to assist the VP of Special Events for home meets. A sign-up sheet was passed around and will be posted on the BOOST bulletin board.
- Regular meetings of the BOOST membership will be held quarterly.

B. Treasurer

- Currently in the process of getting tax exempt status.
- Do not currently have 501 approval, but can fundraise.
- Change was made to require 2 signatures on checks for transparency.

- Currently have \$5,779.62 in general BOOST fund which is money not paid into the BOOST fund by gymnasts.
- Each gymnast has their own money in the BOOST fund that is tracked on an Excel spreadsheet. This is money paid in by the parent for items such as leos, backpacks, meet fees, and coaches fees.
- The general fund is money made at home meets, pro shop, and fundraisers such as Buffalo Wild Wings.
- The goal of the general fund is to eventually have enough money to help offset individual gymnast costs.
- Treasurer can answer any questions on money in your gymnast's individual account.
- Currently paying meet fees and coaches fees that need to be paid begin in December.
- Treasurer verifies entries into the meets, but gym enters each gymnast.

C. VP of Fundraising

- Looking for members to be on the fundraising committee for helpers and ideas.
- A few ideas that came up at the meeting include: Buffalo Wild Wings, which we will be having again this year; other restaurants; codes at the car washes that send out checks to non-profits; Amazon Smile; pro shop leo sales.

D. VP of Special Events

- Looking for parents to volunteer to serve on the committee to plan events. There are two separate committees currently being formed: Special Events (Christmas Party, end of year banquet, etc.) and Home Meets.
- Even if you are not serving on this committee you will be responsible for volunteering at some point throughout the season. It will be mandatory to help at home meets.
- Each Martin's in town provides nonprofits with a \$25 gift card for activities not more than once per month. Party City and Dollar Tree also provides discounts to organizations.

E. Additional Information

- Team and Individual pictures will be held on December 1, 2018 with the Christmas party following pictures. Additional information will be forthcoming.
- There will not be Saturday practice this day, but for gymnasts who normally practice this
 day, a Friday practice/open gym will be offered. Additional information will be provided
 as we get closer to this date.
- Please come to pictures with hair done and competition leo on.
- Individual and team pictures will be taken.
- For the \$22 that was paid at the beginning of the season, each gymnast will receive 1-5x7 of the entire STG team and 1-5x7 of the gymnast level. Individual pictures can be purchased separately.
- Party will follow after pictures. Additional information on party will be provided at a later date. Look out for a Sign Up Genius to help provide items for the party.

• Let Cara, Treasurer, know if you are interested in purchasing a new Under Armour back pack. This is not mandatory. They are approximately \$44 each and will be in before Christmas if interested.

The next meeting of the BOOST membership will be held on January 26, 2019.